31 October 1945

 \bigcirc

MEMORANDUM to Commander Kaplan

FROM

Commander Donovan

- 1. Please refer to your memos of 25 and 26 October concerning visual presentation work and still photographs.
- 2. I understand that the Chief of Presentation Branch has discussed his program with you.
- 3. On still photographs, please be advised that our library contains tens of thousands of photographs, many thousands of which concern Germany's planning, lounching or waging its aggressions. The librarian, Sgt. Stuart Schulberg, USMCR, will be glad to show your Section the types of material available and if your representative or representatives then indicate what type of photos the Section believes to be helpful, he will pull together any such material. This system is in satisfactory operation with the other Sections. For us to handle the matter in any other manner would require us to build a large staff of lawyers, etc., whereas we now operate the library with two people.
- 4. This system of operations on still photographs and presentation work has been discused with and approved by the Board of Review.

J. B. D.

cc: Mr. Justice Jackson

Board of Review - Colonel Storey

Mr. Dodd Mr. Albrecht

Lt. Colonel Kaplan

Ensign Jackson

General Donovan Photographic Fridence Branch Presentation Branch

nu